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Spring Grove Fringe

Minutes of the

Annual General Meeting

Held on

Thursday 30th October

Present:


John Higham (chair); Lynn Charlton, Jacqui Rollason, Carole Barnes, Amanda Shaw, Pat Lines, Jo Need, John Edwards, Nigel Bellwood, Roger Chown, Helen Dawson, Tony Tresigne.

Apologies:


Bill Price, Tony Hardy, Tim Doyle, Pam and Alan Vaughan, Suzanne Jones, Lori Barnes, Allan Lloyd, Jonathon Rollason, Karol Smal and Joan McConn, Barbara Higham.

Minutes:



No minutes could be found although they had been produced.

Matters Arising:

Front Shed: Despite a letter from John Higham to John Richardson, nothing had happened.  Helen Dawson reported that Joan McConn had offered space in the table shed if the SGF paid for another 20 chairs.  This was viewed as unacceptable.  It was further pointed out that there had only been one jumble sale this year which made long term jumble storage inadvisable at best.  Pat Lines undertook to request an urgent meeting of the Parish Hall Committee; John Higham and Amanda Shaw to attend if possible.

Votes of thanks to John Higham for organizing the redecoration of the Parish Hall and Jonathon Rollason for arranging a great Christmas party last year.

John Higham read a letter from David Jacobs of the Kingston Theatre Trust thanking the SGF for its donation of £1,201.

Financial Statement:


John Higham presented the annual Financial Report, and the updated list of productions and donations, both of which are attached

John Higham to open a dedicated SGF account.  Cheques would require 1 signatory up to £100; 2 for amounts over £100.  Helen Dawson and Amanda Shaw to be additional signatories.

Forthcoming Productions:


Farndale Avenue Christmas Carol – 5/6 December 2003.  £10 per ticket inc food.  Help required for producing food please.

Alice through the Looking Glass – 6/7 February 2004.  Discussion took place as to the viability of a performance on Sunday afternoon.  This was driven by the casting of 2 Alices and each needing to do 2 performances.  The feeling was that most people would prefer a Thursday night show to avoid clearing up most of Sunday night.  Pat Lines & Jo Need will check the viability of both options.

The Thwarting of Baron Bolligrew – a play suggested by Jo Need.  Cast includes lots of men.  Suggested for May/June 2004.  Date to be finalised.
Any Other Business:

Use of Hall:  The SGF is having difficulty booking the hall for rehearsals.  A month’s notice is required to get the Hall on Thursday evenings and even this has not been possible recently.  Due to their pre-Christmas gigs, at present Plan B are not able to give up their Tuesday evening rehearsals.  A discussion took place as to whether the SGF should block book the Hall on a yearly basis for one or two nights.  This would limit the amount of future charitable donations but at least would mean rehearsals could take place.  Amanda Shaw said that she was not prepared to perform in under-rehearsed productions in the future – Bazaar and Rummage was difficult enough for the actors involved and Christmas Carol was going to be even worse.  Everyone agreed that Friday night rehearsals were not possible but Sunday afternoons were the next best alternative.

Lighting:  It was noted that Brian Reynolds had resigned. John Higham agreed to write to thank him for all his efforts over the years.

Nigel Duffin has agreed to take over the lighting and is happy with what he has seen of the set up.  Tony Tresigne and Roger Chown will give him a more extensive tour and undertake an inventory of SGF equipment.

Tickets: Pam Vaughan has agreed to undertake a new ticketing system so that we have a more accurate idea of numbers.  This is so that we don’t overbuy on the food front and waste money.  

Roger Chown raised the issue of CRB vetting. CRB is the Criminal Record Bureau, and it involves checking out people who have substantial access to children in through their employment or in other contexts. Roger felt it might apply to us and our child performers and there is a 'voluntary’ registration scheme for those in club or informal

settings. Lyn Charlton said she didn’t think we need to worry about it for Spring Grove Fringe but she will try to find out more information on this ASAP and report back to Helen Dawson who will pass the findings on to all members. Jo Need and Lyn Charlton already have clearance through their work.

Christmas party 2003: It was agreed that there would be another Christmas Party on 11th December.  The Swan has been booked and £100 from funds will go towards food and an initial drink.  Once again everyone should bring a unisex present, wrapped and costing no more than £5.00.  There will be party pieces as last year.

Merton Scrap Scheme: It was agreed that the SGF would take out membership of the Merton Scrap Scheme.  Subscription is £30 - £40. This scheme provides scrap materials for use of schools and various groups like the SGF.  It will be useful for scenery, costume and props hopefully.  Jo Need is going to go along with Gavin Dawson to see what they have

Officers: John Edwards was elected Chairman


John Higham remains Treasurer


Helen Dawson is responsible for Communications

Subscriptions:
Subs are now due and remain at £12.00 per individual and £20.00 family membership. For the time being, until the new account has been set up, cheques should be forwarded to John Higham as soon as possible, and made payable to him.

